

**The Somersham and District**  
**Smallholding and Allotment Association Limited**  
Registered under the Co-operative & Community Benefit Societies 2014  
[www.somersham-allotments.co.uk](http://www.somersham-allotments.co.uk)

**Meeting title:**  
General Allotment  
Business

**Location:**  
Centurion Club

**Date:**  
12 October 2021

**Time:**  
1930 - 2100

|          |                 |                     |    |
|----------|-----------------|---------------------|----|
| Present: | Vicky Moseley   | Secretary/Treasurer | VM |
|          | Andy Bell       | Chairman            | AB |
|          | Clive Phillips  |                     | CP |
|          | Philip Woods    |                     | PW |
|          | Sabine Prideaux |                     | SP |
|          | Debbie Coope    |                     | DC |
|          | Bob Peggs       |                     | RP |

|            |                   |  |    |
|------------|-------------------|--|----|
| Apologies: | Veronica Windmill |  | VW |
|------------|-------------------|--|----|

|    |  |     |  |
|----|--|-----|--|
| 1. | Apologies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Veronica Windmill</li> </ul>  | VM  |  |
| 2. | Minutes from Previous Meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Minutes approved by the Committee</li> </ul>  | All |  |
| 3. | Matters Arising <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• PW, DC and CP paid their rents to VM</li> <li>• RP to speak to Dan Fabb about containers and KS toilet.</li> </ul>  | RP  |  |
| 4. | Allocation of Plots <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Steve Hampson has resigned and handed back key</li> <li>• Amanda Shannon has moved away</li> <li>• AB is working through waiting list</li> </ul><br>Dirty Plots <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• KK hasn't been seen on plot in months – letter of intention to be sent</li> <li>• VM to speak to Abby Brighton re: Mary</li> <li>• Colin Hall needs another letter</li> <li>• Wil Findlay needs dirty plot letter</li> </ul> | VM  |  |
| 5. | Maintenance <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• DC spoke to Pamela Pope re: Ivy on King Street boundary, the root is large and bowing the fence. CP and PW volunteered to dig out the root.</li> <li>• CF toilet – plinth to be built and toilet moved, bolted down to prevent vandalism.</li> <li>• Stancombes plots now clear of ragwort. Not good quality land, potential to turn into community orchard/woodland area?</li> </ul>   |     |  |
| 6. | Site Security  |     |  |

**The Somersham and District**  
**Smallholding and Allotment Association Limited**  
Registered under the Co-operative & Community Benefit Societies 2014  
[www.somersham-allotments.co.uk](http://www.somersham-allotments.co.uk)

|    |  |  |  |
|----|--|--|--|
|    | <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Peter Lamb has reported his trees were stripped of fruit.</li><li>• AB has spoken to a couple of members re: speeding</li><li>• Usual issues with no-one locking gates and leaving padlock unlocked on chain</li></ul> |  |  |
| 7. | A.O.B. <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Keep an eye on building site off King Street – fencing on roadway and access obstruction</li></ul>  |  |  |

Meeting Closed at: 8.45pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> November 7.30pm at Centurion Club